HALTHAM PARISH MEETING

2 West Lane
Haltham

LN9 6JG

12" August 2020

Annual Parish Meeting — Annual Accounts- Election of Chairman - Covid 19.

Dear Residents,

We have now been advised by the National Association of Local Councils (NALC) through our Local Association that
our Annual Parish Meeting due to be held this evening should be held remotely.

We have also been advised by our district Councillor that we should avoid face to face meetings under the present
conditions.

The meeting in St Benedict’s Church, arranged for this evening is therefore postponed.

Until now, we as a Parish Meeting were not allowed to hold a remote meeting. The government has now included
Parish Meetings to be able to do so. This is a change to the conditions previously imposed upon us and is in line with -
L01-20 THE LOCAL AUTHORITIES AND POLICE AND CRIME PANELS (CORONAVIRUS) (FLEXIBILITY OF LOCAL
AUTHORITY AND POLICE AND CRIME PANEL MEETINGS) (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2020.

Our Acting Chairman will remain in post until the end of March next year or until we are advised that we can hold our
annual Parish Meeting.

We are now looking to hold a remote meeting next week with guidance from NALC and LALC. We will let you know of
the proposed date and time and how you are able to join the meeting.
Keep safe and keep well.

Kind Regards

John Huthwaite
Clerk Haltham Parish Meeting.



